
Board Meeting / Town of Dayton      Wednesday, June 15, 2022 
 
 
The Town of Dayton Board Meeting was called to order. It was determined that the meeting agenda was posted at the 
proper locations. The meeting agenda was read by Chairman Clark. James Lingel motioned to approve the agenda, second 
by Kurt Monson; motion carried. 
 
Clerk Ewing provided written copies and read the minutes of the May Board meeting.  Motion by Kurt Monson to approve 
the minutes; second by James Lingel; motioned carried.  
 
Dianne Monson read the May 2022 Treasurers Report. 
 
The June RCFD was attended by Kim Clark. There were not any new fire calls this month.    
 
A review and discussion of the invoices/bills to be paid was completed by the Board Members. James Lingel made a motion 
to pre-pay $2.099 for 2100 gallons a total of $4407.09 from Premier Coop and a motion to approve pay the bills; second by 
Kurt Monson; motion carried.  
 
No Operators Licenses. 
No Driveway or zoning. 
No public input.  
 
A bid was received by Worth Services for town assessor replacement.  
 
James Lingel made a motion to hire Worth Services for town assessor starting June 30, 2022 @ $8800.00 per year; 
seconded by seconded by Kurt Monson; motion carried. Kim Clark will contact William Hanson and ask if he can attend a 
town meeting where the board members could meet him. 
 
Tony from Rural Insurance had to reschedule for next month.  
 
Kurt Monson made a motion to approve the Class B Beer and Class B Liquor licenses for Mel’s Micro Brew per payment 
received and background check; seconded James Lingel; motion carried. 
 
James Lingel made a motion to approve the Boaz Country Store Class A Beer, Class A Liquor per good background check; 
seconded by Kurt Monson; motion carried. 
 
James Lingel made a motion to approve the Cigarettes and Tobacco products retail license for Boaz Country Store; 
seconded by Kurt Monson; motion carried. 
 
Patrolman’s Report: Burke Lane has been completed. Two culvers were replaced and new gravel. Pier Spring Road has a 
tube problem. Roadside mowing is started.  
 
Clerks Report: Alcohol Licenses and Operator License will be delivered prior to June 30, 2022. And the State report will be 
sent prior to July 16, 2022. 
 
No public input.  
No Operator’s Licenses 
No Driveway permits.  
 
Motion to adjourn by Kurt Monson; second by James Lingel; motion carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted by Francine Ewing, Clerk 

 


